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Dear Parent/Guardian, 

 

It is with great sadness that I write to inform you that over the weekend, Linda 

Owens, a highly respected and much loved mother of Shea P7, Kady P5 and 

Dylan P3, has passed away. She had become increasingly poorly over the last 

few days and in the end died peacefully, with her family at her side. Our thoughts 

are with all the Owens and Hoy families at this time. 

 

On behalf of the school community I have expressed our sympathy to Linda’s 

family. Linda’s funeral will take place on Tuesday 20th June at 1pm in Holy  

Trinity Church, Cookstown followed by burial at Forthill Cemetery. 

 

To show respect for her family and children I have decided to close the school 

at 11.45am on Tuesday 20th June. 

 

More details will be communicated tomorrow with regards Guard of Honor 

arrangements. 

 

Thank you for your support on this. Please observe your child closely over the 

next several days and weeks to watch for signs of distress, which may indicate a 

need for additional support and guidance. Please feel free to call if you have any 

concerns or questions regarding your child. 

 

Kind regards, 

 

Joey Kelly (Principal) 


